
THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
Today 10:00am Communion Service with Pastor Bobby  

Monday   6:30pm Prayer Meeting (in Fireside Room) 
Wednesday   6:15pm AWANA 
   6:45pm  Prayer Meeting  (Board Room) 
Friday 10:00am Good Friday Service 
   6:30pm House of Prayer 
Saturday   8:00am Men’s Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room) 
Next Sunday   8:30am Easter Sunday Breakfast 
 10:00am Easter Sunday Service with Pastor Bobby   

Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
(Located beside the church mailboxes) 

Donations for April—Juice Boxes 
Your donations are used by Rick and 

Heather to help them extend their hospitality, love and assistance 
to at-risk youth as they mentor and teach them.   

  (Currently 25 young men and 10 women)   
------------------- 

Rita Makubuya  with Niagara Life Center has  let us know that 
they are well on their way to reaching their goal of $100,000 for 

their elevator fund.  Their next event is the  Annual Walk and Run 
for Saturday April 29,2023.   

People can pre-register directly by going onto their website 
at www.niagaralifecentre.ca/campaigns/walk-run/  

------------------- 
GBC is sponsoring DiscipleLand families that want to send kids to 
AGAPE VALLEY this year for a 1 week camp.  Registrations open 
online at midnight on April 15, 2023.  GBC Families can register 

their kids and GBC will reimburse the cost of registration. 

------------------- 
Today is the first Sunday of the month and we have our  

‘Bas Baskets’ out at the exit doors.  These baskets are available  
for us to put in a non-receiptable love offering to help support  

Bas and Anadel Janssen. 
Bas and Anadel are in Hong Kong working as  

independent missionaries and in a home church. 

Glenridge Bible Church’s 

“Mission of  
the Month”  

for April 
Please remember to pray 

for, and encourage 
 

Agape Valley 

* April 16th
: Henley Concert with Vessels of Honour 

* April 22nd: Joint Spring Clean-up day with CCS 

* April 30th: 6:30pm Board Game Night 
 May 7th

: Henley Concert with Arthur Fellowship Youth Choir 

This year, we’ll be having a buffet Easter Breakfast  
on Easter Sunday Morning (April 9th) at 8:30am. 

 
This will be a ‘ticketed’ breakfast, catered by Classic Caterers! 

 
Registrations are closed as of noon. 

 
Please see Juergen immediately after the service if  

you still would like to register. 

http://www.niagaralifecentre.ca/campaigns/walk-run/


Matthew 21 : 1-17NASB 
 When they had approached Jerusalem and had come to  
Bethphage, at the Mount of Olives, then Jesus sent two disciples,  
saying to them, “Go into the village opposite you, and immediately 
you will find a donkey tied there and a colt with her; untie them and 
bring them to Me. If anyone says anything to you, you shall say, ‘The 
Lord has need of them,’ and immediately he will send them.”  
This took place to fulfill what was spoken through the prophet: 
  “Say to the daughter of Zion, 
  ‘Behold your King is coming to you, 
  Gentle, and mounted on a donkey, 
  Even on a colt, the foal of a beast of burden.’” 
 The disciples went and did just as Jesus had instructed 
them, and brought the donkey and the colt, and laid their coats on 
them; and He sat on the coats. Most of the crowd spread their coats 
in the road, and others were cutting branches from the trees and 
spreading them in the road. The crowds going ahead of Him, and 
those who followed, were shouting, 
  “Hosanna to the Son of David; 
  Blessed is He who comes in the name of the Lord; 
  Hosanna in the highest!” 
 When He had entered Jerusalem, all the city was stirred,  
saying, “Who is this?” And the crowds were saying, “This is the 
prophet Jesus, from Nazareth in Galilee.” 
 And Jesus entered the temple and drove out all those who 
were buying and selling in the temple, and overturned the tables of 
the money changers and the seats of those who were selling doves. 
 And He said to them, “It is written, ‘My house shall be called 
a house of prayer’; but you are making it a robbers’ den.” 
 And the blind and the lame came to Him in the temple, and He 
healed them. But when the chief priests and the scribes saw the 
wonderful things that He had done, and the children who were 
shouting in the temple, “Hosanna to the Son of David,” they became 
indignant and said to Him, “Do You hear what these children are  
saying?” And Jesus said to them, “Yes; have you never read, ‘Out of 
the mouth of infants and nursing babies You have prepared 
praise for Yourself’?” And He left them and went out of the city 
to Bethany, and spent the night there. 

Teen Co-ed Volleyball  
Friday Evenings—March 24—May 5  

7pm-9pm 
(except good Friday) 

 

* Ages 13-17 * No Cost * Here at GBC in our gymnasium * 
 

Teen volleyball is for youth who are interested in improving their  
volleyball skills, regardless of previous experience.   

 

This program is designed to incorporate faith and  
volleyball, on and off the court. 

      Attention ladies!  GBC Ladies’  
      Ministry welcomes you all to 

      our monthly luncheon. 
 
 

      This month we’ll be at  
      MT Bellies Restaurant 

     871 Niagara St , Welland 
   on Wednesday, April  12th at noon. 

 
 

Please sign up with Marion Sharp at the back of the sanctuary 
or call Marion no later than Monday, March 10th 

to reserve a place, at 905.937.9548 

We are looking to plan a baptismal service soon. 
Please be in prayer and self-evaluation to see if you are being 

prompted by the Holy Spirit to be baptized. 
If you are interested in baptism, please contact Pastor Bobby. 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

As He was going along by the Sea of Galilee, He saw  
Simon and Andrew, the brother of Simon, casting a  

net in the sea; for they were fishermen. 
        Mark 1 : 16 

Order of Service 
 

Announcements 
 

Opening Hymn 
#174—”Hosanna, Loud Hosanna” 

 

Key Verse & Invocational Prayer 
 

Musical Praise  
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Opportunity to Worship Through  
Our Tithes and Offerings  

 

Scripture Reading 
Matthew 21 : 1-17 

 

Message—Pastor Bobby Halek 
The Context of Christ 

 

Responsive Hymn 
#106 “Praise Him! Praise Him!” 

 

Benediction 

Children’s Ministry    
Glenridge Bible Church offers a Sunday School program called  

DiscipleLand for older children and a staffed nursery for each Sunday  
Morning service. (DiscipleLand is not offered on the first Sunday of  

each month (Family Sundays), however, the nursery is available. 
 

Children must be registered at the desk in the lobby to  
participate in DiscipleLand or the nursery. 

(Parents must present their ‘check-in’ sticker when picking up kids.) 
 

Additionally, for parents with infants, there is a quiet room available 
 at the back of the sanctuary for nursing, changing, or simply fussing  

babies.  Sound is piped in so you can still hear the service. 

 From our Finance Committee: 
 

Coffee Fellowship ……...……………………………………………..$ 6.45 
Fundraising………………………………………………………………..$ 295.55 
Henley Offering………………………………………………………….$ 2419.35 
General Offering March 26, 2023…………......................$ 6,544.05 
Average weekly Offerings, 2023………………………………...$ 5,494.55 
General Offerings Budget 2023.……..…….………..………….$  6,596.24 

 
A gentle request not to designate funds for missions.   

Our missions support payments are made  
according to our annual budget. 

 

In case some are wondering on how to give to GBC, as always, we 
have offering envelopes available. Many folks have numbered  

envelopes so they don’t have to enter their information each time.  
If you are interested in a set of  envelopes for 2023, please see 

Juergen after the service. 
 

We also have a debit machine opposite the new office area if  
you wish to donate using debit or credit cards. 

If using this option, please ensure you put your slip in an offering 
envelope with your information so you’ll be credited on your annual 

tax receipt. We also accept donations through the “give”  
tab on our website. 

 

And, since we’ve had a number of requests, we are now set  
up to accept e-transfers sent to the church email address. 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Palm Sunday Service 
    this Lord’s Day 
  

        April 2nd, 2023 
     Pastor Bobby Halek 

      “The Context of Christ” 

      

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Requests for Prayer 
* Heather Moore is recovering at home after suffering from a deep-
 vein embolism.  She is still in significant pain and requires  
 treatments.  Please pray for a quick recovery for Heather. 
* Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley.  She is getting 
 treatment for an abnormal growth.   
* George and Donna Warkentin thank to everyone for their prayers 
 and ask for continued prayer during her recovery at home. 
* Mary Lockett is now at Ina Grafton Gage after experiencing many 
 falls and disorientation and confusion.  Please continue to pray for 
 her niece, Debbie Harder and her brother as they navigate the    
 complicated procedures required to govern her affairs 
* Carolin Seeger’s mother is awaiting further testing regarding her  
 various health concerns. Please pray for Carolin, Ernie, and the    
 family as they are trying to get her the care she needs. 
* Carol-Dean Jeffries is slowly recovering from pain in her back, caused 
 by small fractures in her spine.  Please pray for healing.  
* Please continue to pray for Helmut Harder for healing and strength
 to return to his legs so he can transition easier to a wheelchair 
* Eleanor Leigh asks for prayer for her husband, Greg, for an aneurism 
 and  also requests prayer regarding her son’s liver disease and a    
 return to faith.  
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron 
 Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev  
 Williams, Helmut Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor  
 Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni Goodliff, and Carol-Dean Jeffries. 

Office Schedule 
 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Bobby is available to meet in the office from  
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 

 

Please relay your message(s) through the church office by phone  
during office hours, or by email or voicemail after hours. 


